
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
Thank you so much for all your prayers and financial support for our family and 

ministry.  As always, we are grateful and humbled to have so many incredible prayer 
warriors and financial supporters around the country and around the world.  I am 
reminded of Psalm 126:3, which says, “The LORD hath done great things for us; whereof 
we are glad.” 

We have seen an increase in visitors and conversations over the past two 
months. In our July letter, we mentioned how we had welcomed a few first-time visitors, 
some of whom have returned occasionally, but none have become regular attendees. We 
still pray that they will come back and reconnect with the church. Over the last three or 
four weeks, another new family has started consistently attending every service, and a 
man who visited for the first time this past Sunday was saved during our Thursday prayer 
and Bible study service last night.  We were thankful to have Pastor Kevin Broyhill preach 
for us last night from Calvary Baptist Church of King, NC, along with a visit from his 
assistant, Scott Vernon, during which we enjoyed some good fellowship as well. 

Through the Charlie Kirk assassination, we have heard of many turning to the Lord 
and attending church for the first time. We have begun distributing additional 
advertising, which has also led to several conversations with individuals who have never 
attended church and are seeking to reconnect with a local church. We praise the Lord for 
the opportunities we've had over the past couple of weeks and look forward to how God 
will work through these.  This Facebook advertising has yielded the most results of any 
recent advertising effort, although God has also blessed our door-to-door canvassing 
efforts. 

Our family continues to do well, and Devin is now scheduled to ship to Marine 
boot camp with a tentative date of November 1st of this year.  He is working hard at his 
physical preparation in the gym and meeting the requirements for entry.  Please pray for 
him during this process and for us as we adjust to the upcoming changes.  Lydia continues 
to excel with her violin and has enjoyed having our new family at church, which includes 
nine children.  We now have a children’s church on Sunday mornings!  As mentioned in 
our last letter, we returned to NC again in August for the funeral of my wife’s grandpa, 
where I had the privilege to preach the funeral and graveside services. 

We look forward to seeing how God works in these new families and individuals 
within our church, and we appreciate all your prayers as we follow God's plan for us here 
in Butte, Montana.  God bless you all. 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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